

SUZANNE P. MERRILL Director, Division of Aging and Adult Services

April 20, 2016

Dear Grantee:

Please find attached the 2014-15 Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG) Annual Performance Report and supporting document. We request that 2014-15 grantees complete the document detailing clients served and the expenditure of funds for the period **January 1, 2015 to December 31, 2015**.

HMIS participating agencies can obtain the data for the Annual Performance Report by running the ESG CAPER (2014) report. Local HMIS system administrators are available to provide technical support for HMIS participating agencies as needed. Please note that agencies that contract with a fiscal sponsor must provide the required data to their fiscal sponsor.

Upon completion of the 2014-15 ESG Annual Performance Report, forward an electronic copy to ncesg@dhhs.nc.gov by Tuesday, June 4, 2016. A hard copy of the document should also be signed and mailed to:

Michael Leach, MPA, CIRS NC DAAS 2101 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2101

Failure to submit the 2014-15 Annual Performance Report may prevent future opportunities to receive funding for the NC Emergency Solutions Grants Program. If you have questions regarding this matter or other ESG concerns, you may contact Michael Leach at 919-855-4991 or Chris Battle at 919-855-4993.

In advance, thank you for your immediate reply to our request and we appreciate your willingness to serve the vulnerable population of persons that are homeless or at-risk of homelessness.

ESG FAQs

(https://www.hudexchange.info/esg/faqs/)

ESG FAQs

Date Published: February 2015

FAQ ID: 1845

How do you report the "total number of shelter bed-nights available" and "total number of shelter bed-nights provided" on screen CR-70 of the ESG CAPER template in the eCon Planning Suite?

The "total number of shelter bed-nights available" is the total number of beds in all shelters the recipient funded with ESG that were available to program participants during the reporting period (the recipient's program year). HUD does not require or expect that individual beds within an emergency shelter will be attributed to a funder; that is, HUD does not expect that an HMIS can distinguish an "ESG bed" from any other bed. Therefore, recipients should count all emergency shelter beds within each shelter that the recipient funded with ESG.

For example, if all beds are available year-round in all ESG-funded shelters within the recipient's jurisdiction, multiply the total number of beds (all beds in all ESG-funded shelters) by 365, the total number of nights that the beds were available during the reporting period. In this example, if there were 3 ESG-funded shelters in the jurisdiction, and two had 25 beds available year-round and one had 100 beds available year-round, then you would multiply 150 beds x 365 nights, which is 54,750 bed-nights available.

If certain beds are seasonal (e.g., only during the winter months) then the recipient must multiply the total number of seasonal beds by the number of nights each bed was available during the reporting period (e.g. 61 days if the beds were only available during December and January of the reporting period). In this example, let's say one of the 25-bed shelters was a seasonal shelter, open November 1 through March 30 (151 nights). This shelter offers 3,775 bed-nights (25 x 151). The other two (100 beds and 25 beds) are available year-round, so you would multiply 125 beds x 365 nights, which is 45,625. You would add 3,775 + 45,625 for a total of 49,400 bed-nights available.

The next row, "total number of bed-nights provided," is the total number of beds in all shelters the recipient funded with ESG that were filled each night during the reporting period. This information should come from the HMIS.

The "Capacity Utilization" row is auto-populated by IDIS, based on the data entered in the preceding rows.

()